Levelland ISD

Date: August 30, 2011

To: Kelly Baggett, Pricella Garza, Karl Race, Pat Smith, Rodney Caddell, SuBeth Harrell, Sid
Gerber, Debbie Booth, Kenny Berry, Jared Sanderson, Jerry Hernandez, Kayla Rodriquez, Gary
Gutierrez, Ray Vasquez, Angie Stevens

From: Fredna Lair
Subject: Fitnessgram Testing

Well here we are again with a few changes for fitnessgram testing. I am sending an
update from Marissa Rathbone, TEA, about who is to be tested for 2011-12. We
will follow these guidelines.

Our first testing date will be November 14 th through the 18th. Our second
testing date will be March 5th through 9th. Remember the majority of students
should be tested in November. March will be for make up testing and for new
students that missed the fall testing.

If you have a new staff member that will be assisting in the testing I will need to
know who they are so we can set up a time for their training for proper
administration of fitnessgram testing.

Please do not try to enter data in the fitnessgram program until you here from me.
We will be updating the program in the near future. I will let you know when to
begin entering data. The final date for entering your data will be April 9th.

Please put these dates on your calendar and visit with your principal to get things
going and one the campus calendar. I will be sending more information and visiting

with you personally.

Once again, thank you for all your help.
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School Health and Safety [SCHOOL_HEALTH_AND_SAFETY@LIST.TETN.NET] on behalf of
Rathbone, Marissa [Marissa.Rathbone@TEA.STATE.TX.US]

Sent: Tuesday, August 23, 2011 3:41 PM
To:  SCHOOL_HEALTH_AND_SAFETY@LIST.TETN.NET

Starting in the 2011-2012 school year, the students *required* to be tested with FITNESSGRAM annually include those in
grades 3-12 participating in any of the following classes or activities:

Physical Education;

athletics;

Off-Campus Physical Education;

JROTC;

cheerleading;

drill team;

dance (when used to meet the physical activity requirement in K-8); and

marching band.

Schools should consider testing all of their students in grades 3-12, if feasible. Please also include each student's PEIMS
Identification in the data import process.

If you have additional questions, please email Marissa.Rathbone@tea.state.tx.us.

https://mail.esc17.net/owa/?ae=Item&t=IPM.Note&id=RgAAAADoPKkAAQVe6SJF6kA;... 8/29/2011



